
Preface 

Now commencing its seventh year, Jordan Journal of Biological Sciences (JJBS) will 

continue to provide biologists with first class research articles, review articles and 

short communications in various disciplines and frontiers of Biological Sciences. 

Here, I ask active researchers from all over the world to consider JJBS as one of their 

first choices for submission to publish their data.  JJBS is now indexed with and 

included in DOAJ, EBSCO, CABI, HINARI, Google Scholar, Chemical Abstract 

Service, Zoological Abstract, Ulrich’s, Index Copernicus International, ISC, Directory 

of Research Journal Indexing ( DRJI) and others. Moreover, the journal is under the 

indexing process with ISI and Scopus. As always submitted research articles will 

receive fair and constructive comments by peer reviewers and worthwhile articles will 

get published. One of the great benefits we can provide to our prospective authors, 

regardless of acceptance of their manuscript or not, is the mentoring nature of our 

review process. JJBS provides authors with high quality, helpful notes and comments 

to assist authors in improving their manuscripts. 

Moreover, the Editorial Board of JJBS are very much interested in publishing 

significant review articles that outline and discuss current hot topics in the frontiers of 

Biological Sciences.   Putting such topics in perspective and fitting pertinent data 

together is of utmost importance in guiding future research and helping new scholars 

in the field to address important and pertinent issues. I encourage experts in various 

fields of Biological Sciences who wish to review certain front line topics in their 

specialties to contact me if they wish to contribute one or more review articles. In this 

way, the Editorial Board hopes to include at least one major or mini review in each 

journal issue as of March 2014. 

As in prior two years, this seventh volume of JJBS will include four issues with at 

least twelve articles in each issue. In the coming year, it is my vision to have JJBS 

publishes more outstanding articles from distinguished scholars in various areas of 

Biological Sciences. In addition, I will be working on the inclusion of JJBS in Scopus, 

ISI and other international information retrieval services, which will lead to a good 

impact number. 

 Again, I must congratulate and thank all the researchers who contributed to research 

and review articles published in previous issues of JJBS during the past six years. 



Also, I thank my esteemed reviewers of previous articles submitted to the journal. 

They are assurance of high quality of published research work. To all our former 

contributors and potential new ones, I welcome further manuscripts for submission. 

Your manuscripts will receive careful consideration to maintain a high quality 

publication in JJBS.  

I would like to thank the JJBS International Advisory board members for their 

continuous support. Furthermore, I would like to thank the JJBS Editorial board 

members for their exceptional work and continuous support to JJBS. Finally, I very 

much appreciate the support of The Hashemite University and Jordanian Scientific 

Research Support Fund for their continuous support to JJBS.    
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